
 

 

MEDIA RELEASE 

 Grace Kennedy, an HSC student with spina bifida, to race in 2013 Rolex 

Sydney to Hobart as part of the Sailors with disABILITIES crew 

 Grace joins double amputee and experienced yachtie Albert Lee, blind 

skipper Kirk Watson, and others on the 54 foot yacht “faceboat”  

 SWD’s faceboat.org.au campaign will take hundreds to Hobart 

Sailors with disABILITIES (SWD) is excited to announce that Grace Kennedy, an 
HSC student with spina bifida, will be part of their crew on ocean racer “faceboat” in 
this year’s Rolex Sydney to Hobart.   

While Grace is wheelchair bound and has no use of her legs, she is such a keen 
sailor that she is completing her HSC over two years.  

“I love sailing and making the Sydney to Hobart team has been one of my dreams 
this year. Receiving good marks in the HSC has been a real plus but now my focus 
is on the big race on Boxing Day,” Grace said. 

“Competing in this race proves to me that nothing is out of bounds. It will be an 
amazing journey of self discovery and independence for me and other crew who also 
have disabilities,” she said. 

Helping Grace on faceboat will be Albert Lee, a double amputee who has completed 
four Rolex Sydney to Hobart races as well as a circumnavigation of Australia with 
Sailors with disABILITIES. 

Grace will leave her wheelchair on the dock for the 640 nautical mile race to Hobart, 
working three hour shifts on the strings in the cockpit.  

The Hobart journey for Grace began a few years ago when she was part of a group 
from Vincentia High School on the NSW South Coast which went for a sail with SWD 
founder David Pescud. 

David, a veteran of 20 Rolex Sydney to Hobart yacht races, said Grace is an 
outstanding talent. 

 



“I saw a sparkle in her eye that said I can do anything.  She was bright and brave 
and I wanted to show her that anything is possible,” David says. 

“Now that Grace has turned 19, there was absolutely no reason why she couldn’t join 
the SWD crew and I know she will be pulling on the sheets and feeling the spray with 
the best of them,” he added. 

Waiting at Constitution Dock to greet Grace will be 11 of her supporters, including 
Grace’s mum Nicki, dad Phil and instrumental High School teacher Sandy Clark who 
first brought Grace to Sydney to catch the eye of SWD.   

The local South Coast community has thrown its support behind Grace and you can 
too via www.faceboat.org.au.  For a $25 donation to Sailors with disABILITIES you 
can upload your photo as a mark of support of the entire SWD Crew and over 3,000 
kids with disability and disadvantaged youth that sail with SWD every year.   

 

Background: 
Sailors with disABILITIES (www.sailorswithdisabilities.com), is a Sydney based non-
profit organisation that teaches empowerment through sailing to children and adults 
with physical, intellectual, mental and financial disadvantages.  

Supporters of SWD include Patrons Malcolm Turnbull and Ian Kiernan and corporate 
partner Xylem Water Solutions.  

SWD has taken part in 16 Rolex Sydney to Hobart yacht races, winning its division in 
the tragic 1998 event. SWD Founder David Pescud was at the helm then and in 
2003 when the yacht Kayle set the world record for a non-stop, unassisted 
circumnavigation of Australia in 37 days 1 hr.  

Contact details:  
Donna Pilling (SWD) 
0414 504 608  
 
Ian Pemberton (P&L Corporate Communications) 
0402 256 576 

http://www.faceboat.org.au/
http://www.sailorswithdisabilities.com/

